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THE FRICK PITTSBURGH ANNOUNCES ELECTION OF NEW 

BOARD OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES 

 

PITTSBURGH, PA, April 7, 2021 – At its recent annual meeting, the Board of Trustees of The Frick 

Pittsburgh elected officers for 2021–2022 and three new trustees. David Burstin was reelected to serve as 

Board Chair for a third term, and Edward H. Dane and Robert M. Hernandez were elected to serve as Vice 

Chairs. This marks Mr. Dane’s second term while Mr. Hernandez was newly elected. Reelected as Board 

Officers were Nancy Bromall Barry, Treasurer, and Steve Pavsner, Secretary.  

The Board includes Family Trustees (descendants of Henry Clay Frick) and Term Trustees. Paul T. Harper, 

Ph.D., Russell Livingston, and Maureen M. Staley were elected to serve as Term Trustees at the Board’s 

March meeting.  

Term Trustee Paul T. Harper is a Clinical Assistant Professor of Business Administration at the University 

of Pittsburgh’s Katz School of Business, where he is a member of the Organizations and Entrepreneurship 

faculty group. Dr. Harper has developed a research agenda around racial justice where he is interested in 

understanding the social policies and economic forces that continue to challenge the flourishing of U.S. 

domestic minority professionals and entrepreneurs. Additionally, Dr. Harper is widely known nationally 

and internationally for his work in building partnerships with burgeoning Israeli businesses and other 

technologically progressive countries through academic and professional engagement. He received his 
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Ph.D. and MBA from the Darden School of Business at The University of Virginia, and his M.A. from the 

University of Chicago Divinity School. 

Term Trustee Russell Livingston is the President and CEO of Babb Inc., a Pittsburgh-based insurance 

broker, third-party administrator, and consultant to employers. Livingston is actively involved in the non-

profit community and serves or has served on the Boards of March of Dimes, Young Life Fox Chapel, the 

Passavant Memorial Homes Foundation, and the Executive HeartWalks Leadership Team for the 

American Heart Association. He received his BA in Business from Westminster College. 

Term Trustee Maureen M. Staley is a printmaker, and co-owner of the lifestyle boutique The Picket Fence 

in Pittsburgh’s Shadyside neighborhood. At the Rhode Island School of Design, she received her 

undergraduate degree in printmaking and art history, participated in programs at the Chicago Institute of 

Art and the Tamarind Institute in Albuquerque, New Mexico, and was honored as a top printmaker in her 

final two years of study. Staley worked with many leading artists during her time at Gemini G.E.L. in Los 

Angeles, and received her MFA from Claremont Graduate University . 

 

ABOUT THE FRICK PITTSBURGH 

Located on the estate of 19th-century industrialist Henry Clay Frick, The Frick Pittsburgh offers authentic 

experiences with art, history and nature that inspire and delight. Visitors of all ages and backgrounds are 

warmly welcomed to explore The Frick Art Museum, offering world-class collections of European art and 

Chinese porcelain alongside an active schedule of temporary exhibitions; Clayton, the Frick family’s 

French château-style mansion (remodeled by architect Frederick J. Osterling in the 1890s); the Car and 

Carriage Museum; and a large working greenhouse designed by architects Alden & Harlow—all nestled on 

six acres of beautifully landscaped lawns and gardens in Pittsburgh’s East End. Amenities include an 

Education Center, the Frick children’s playhouse (also designed by Alden & Harlow), The Café at the Frick, 

and the Grable Visitor Center, which houses the Frick Museum Store. Information about The Frick 

Pittsburgh is available online at TheFrickPittsburgh.org.  

For additional information or images, please contact Kaitlyn Clem, Marketing and Communications 
Associate, at KClem@TheFrickPittsburgh.org or 412-342-4025. 
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